
10/4/24 Administrative Council Meeting Minutes

Present:  Dr. Brian Anderson, Dr. Marty Brock, Dr. David Brooking, Aaron Brooks, Melissa Buxton, Karen Clay, Dr. Josh Dohmen, Asia Duren, Dr. Hope Durst, Glen Halbert, Jessica Harpole, Jessi Jobe, Dr. Brandy Larmon, Carla Lowery, Christi Dillon for Tequila McCoy, Matthew Miles, Dr. Clear Moore, Jennifer Moore, Dr. Chad Murphy, Nicole Patrick, Anika Perkins, Dr. Irene Pintado, Amanda Clay Powers, Laura Quinn, Andrea Stevens, Dr. Scott Tollison, Randy Vibrock, Dr. Kim Whitehead, Kelly Woodford and Shelby Wilson for Laila Wrenn.
In the absence of President Nora Miller, Dr. Scott Tollison called the meeting to order.
Minutes -

Following a motion from Amanda Clay Powers and a second by Dr. Brandy Larmon, the September 2024 meeting minutes were approved.
University Update – 
Dr. Tollison mentioned a LEAP event was held in Jackson this week, and the next one is in Tupelo on October 8. A group from MUW has been meeting with MSMS representatives about collaborating in various ways. He and others had a meeting with Lowndes County School District Superintendent Sam Allison and others about dual enrollment offerings. Pathway signings are planning with East Central Community College on October 29 and Itawamba Community College on November 1. Also, the university is in preliminary discussions with the Mississippi College School of Law about a 3+3 program.
Faculty Senate Update – 
Dr. Chad Murphy said The W’s Faculty Senate had its first meeting in September. He also noted there is approximately $5,300 left in Fund A and $5,340 left in Fund B.
Staff Council Update – 
In the absence of Tequila McCoy, Christi Dillon announced budget training for the Administrative Assistants Network has been set for October 22.
SGA Update – 
In the absence of Laila Wrenn, Shelby Wilson said SGA is working on Project Hoot (Helping Others Out Together) with the community. She also said SGA plans to discuss with Mississippi Secretary of State Michael Watson about having a day off on Election Day to make it easier for students to vote. They also want to set an SGA Day at the Capitol.
Other Updates – 

Dr. David Brooking thanked everyone for their support of yesterday’s Preview Day. A similar event is being planned for the spring called Showcase, and it will be held on Saturday, March 22. He also mentioned the first funnel report will be distributed today.

Karen Clay encouraged the Administrative Council members to get involved with LEAP by joining LEAP and participating in the Key Person Dashboard. She said a campus LEAP event is in the works. Ms. Clay said she attended the IHL attorneys meeting last week where Senator Nicole Boyd spoke to their group about DEI. Senator Boyd recognizes the positive things the universities are doing in the areas of diversity, equity and inclusion, but the public sees it differently. The universities don’t need to change what they are doing, but the focus needs to be on access for everyone and retention and completion.

Andrea Stevens commented that anyone can attend the LEAP events, and she encouraged the Administrative Council members to go to the website and opt in for the LEAP newsletter. She mentioned Ginger Smith has retired as the Foundation accountant and has been replaced by Jammie Stuart. Ms. Stevens asked that the fund ID be added to all check requests. She reported that the Faculty/Staff Giving Campaign went well again this year which is a testament to the commitment to this university. Finally, Ms. Stevens reminded the group that the Welty Gala is set for October 25.
Laura Quinn mentioned October is open enrollment month. Faculty and staff only need to attend a session if they want to make a change.

Policies –

Following a motion by Carla Lowery and a second by Kelly Woodford, the Administrative Council voted to accept PS 1202 (Non-Credit Activities) and the Zero Credit Hour Policy into the review process.

Following a motion by Dr. Brian Anderson and a second by Amanda Clay Powers, the Administrative Council voted to accept PS 1303 (Promotion of Faculty) into the review process.

Following a motion by Ms. Woodford and a second by Aaron Brooks, the Administrative Council voted to accept PS 3547 (Campus Technology Advisory Council) into the review process. The Administrative Council noted that changes in titles for Chief Information Officer to Vice President for Operations and CFO and Director of Admissions to Director of Admissions Operations are needed in #4.

Following a motion by Mr. Brooks and a second by Matthew Miles, the Administrative Council voted to accept PS 3548 (Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Council) into the review process. The Administrative Council noted that the current DEI Council is considering Culture, Community and Access as its new name. Also, Administrative Council recommends the revised policy clarify the rotation structure in #6, update the office of Institutional Research to Institutional Research and Assessment, separate the offices of Athletics and Campus Recreation, and reflect that the university no longer has co-diversity officers. When the name of the council is changed, the title of University Chief Diversity Office also will likely need to be changed.
With a motion by Ms. Woodford and a second by Ms. Powers, the Administrative Council meeting adjourned. 


